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In November of 2016 Walt (Alateen Coordinator) and I traveled to Watertown to meet with 
several Group Representatives form District 4.  We took with us GR, 1, Guidelines for being a 
Groups Representatives. . Walt gave them information about Alateen even though they did not 
have any groups at this time.    They shared with us that they are meeting weekly. Some of the 
groups are small but the recovery is very good.  At this time they do not have a District 
representative but they do have a Contact person whom is willing to bring stuff to the groups.  
They did attend the Fall Assembly in September and hope that some of their people will attend 
the Spring Assembly however at this time the AA Area for Watertown will be holding there 
Assembly on the same date as ours and May of these members will be doing the Al-Anon 
portion of the weekend. 

District 13. I also made a phone call to a member in Niagara Falls NY to ask if they had any 
information on meeting in that Area. (Rita O,) She gave me the name of the District 
Representative (Rose S.) whom has health issue so she is unable to travel very much.  There are 
only 6 meetings in the District. They do keep in contact with other.  Rose does not have e-mail 
but Rita is will to get information by e-mail and she will try to set up some kind of e-mail 
address that people in the groups can have access  

 

District 20. Does not have a Group Representative nor do I have contact information at this time 
of Groups. I will have to check with Group Records Coordinator to get phone information. I was 
contacted by a member who lives in this county about possibly starting a new group her town.  I 
will keep you posted. 

 

District 28 has 4 active meetings. These groups are small. One of the groups receives 
information but is not active in Service. (I talked to the man   from this group and he says he gets 
information from a neighboring district so they get the information that is out there.)  One group 
does not have Group Representative.  One of the groups meets two times of the week.  The 
women whom started this groups had stated that she does not want to be a District 
Representative but is willing to be the contact and will take information to these groups.  

These Groups do not seem to be so dim and dark and I will continue to keep in contact with them 
not that I have some updated information about them.   
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